
Announcement of King Mongkut's University of Technology Thonburi 

Measure and Surveillance of Coronavirus Disease 2019 (COVID-19) Outbreak  

No. 16 

Temporary Closure of KMUTT 

--------------------------------------------------------------------- 

 As Department of Disease Control, Ministry of Public Health issued a statement on 

September 3, 2020 regarding one COVID-19 patient whose residence is on Phutthabucha Road, 

Bangmod District, the university is concerned about this situation. To safeguard the wellbeing 

of s tudent s  and s ta f f  as well as prevent the spread of COVID-19, by virtue of Section 24 and 

Section 27 of the University of King Mongkut’s Technology Thonburi ACT B.E.2541, the university has 

thus issued the announcement with following detailed actions and steps to be taken: 

 

During September 4-7, 2020: 

1. Bangmod Campus will be termporarily closed. 
 

2. Staff members who can remain working at the campus during this period are only those 

out of necessity including officers in charge of security, team members of the projects under the 

agreement or contract designating required duration/deadline, university infrastructure and 

information technology infrastructure teams and those assigned by supervisors to complete 

important or urgent work as the interruption would jeopardize the government work. In this regard, 

they must strictly comply with the surveillance measures for utmost safety of themselves and public. 
 

3. Should there be any reason or need to organize any meeting or important activity for 

the benefit of the government, an on-line meeting is suggested. Allowance for external speakers can 

be reimbursed according to relevant annnouncement and criteria. In addition,  the evidence of 

meeting attendence  is required. 
 

4. As for Bangmod and Bang Khun Thian Campuses, lecturers are to conduct online classes 

(lectures, demonstrations and all other types of multimedia) for all undergraduate and graduate 

courses. 

 

 

 



 

 

5. Students and staff members who live at Ban Suanthon Condominium, Phuttabucha 

Road, Bangmod are requested not to physically enter the university (all areas) and study on line or 

work from home and take great care of themselves. 

 

For the next 14 days from September 3, 2020 onwards 

6. Any students or staff members who have a fever or experience respiratory abnormalities 

are requested to report the Department or immediate superiors, fill out “a Report of anticipating 

COVID-19 patient at KMUTT” at bit.ly/Wereport  and visit health service providers according to their 

benefit scheme. 

If there is any problem or issue arising from this announcement, Senior Vice President for 

Administrative Affairs and Director of Office of Building and Ground Management are tasked with 

deliberating and executing any action deemed appropriate. 

 

Announced on September 3, 2020. 

 

  

                       (Assoc. Prof. Dr. Suvit Saetia) 

        President, King Mongkut's University of Technology Thonburi  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

          Form to report an incident:  

  Anticipating COVID-19 patient at KMUTT 

 


